
UPPER MERION TOWNSHIP POLICE 

 
WEEKLY BULLETIN 

 

For the week ending on January 4, 2018 
  

Upper Merion Police Officers responded to 555 calls for service including 38 automobile 
crashes, 9 Retail Thefts, 12 domestics, 18 disabled vehicles, 9 meet complainants and 113 

alarms.  Some notable incidents from the same are detailed below: 
 

MALL AND VICINITY 
 
Theft Report 
MetaVerse Kiosk 160 North Gulph Road- occurred between 12/28/17 and 12/29/17 

Ex-employee returned to the business and stole $150.00 from the register.  UMPD has active warrant for 
same subject. 

 
AREA NORTH OF ROUTE 202 AND WEST OF HENDERSON ROAD 

 
Building Fire 
400 Block Maiden Lane- occurred 01/04/18 at 0537 hours 

A neighbor called when they observed flames inside the residence.  The house was checked and no one 
was inside at the time of the fire, which destroyed the living room and kitchen.  The owner was notified.   
 

Robbery Report 
T-Mobile 234 West DeKalb Pike- occurred 01/02/18 at 1127 hours 

Employees stated the male actor entered the store and started asking questions about several cell phones.  
Actor then went to the display table and ripped a phone from the case.  Actor knocked over an employee 
in an effort to flee, and drove off in a white Ford Transit 150.   
 

Theft Report 
935 Penn Circle ‘B’ Building- occurred between 12/28/17 and 12/29/17 

Victim returned to their vehicle to find it resting on concrete blocks- with all four tires/rims stolen.  
 

AREA EAST OF HENDERSON ROAD 
 

Theft from Motor Vehicle 
UGI HVAC 489 Shoemaker Road- occurred 12/29/17 and 01/02/18 
Company owned vehicle was parked to the rear of the business and left unlocked.  Unknown actor(s) 
popped the hood and stole the vehicle’s battery.  
 
 
 
 



 
GULPH MILLS AND VICINITY 

 
Criminal Mischief 
649 South Henderson Road ‘C’ Building- occurred 12/29/17 between 0001 and 0600 hours 

Victim returned to their vehicle to find a window smashed out and the glove box disturbed.  There were 
several items of value inside the vehicle, but nothing was missing. 
 

Theft from Motor Vehicle 
Fairmount Athletic Club 499 South Henderson Road- occurred 01/01/18 between 1800 and 1833 

hours 

Victim stated they briefly entered the business- returning to find their vehicle window smashed and a 
purse stolen. 
 

Theft Report 
Doubletree 301 West DeKalb Pike- occurred between 12/18/17 and 12/21/17 

Victim was a guest at the hotel for several days, and realized after returning home that she had forgotten 
her jewelry bag inside the hotel safe.  Hotel staff checked the safe at her request, and it was discovered 
one ring was missing- a gold/diamond ring valued at over $5,000. 


